
Databases

Data redundancy
occurs when the same
piece of data exists in

multiple places

Data Integrity

refers to the accuracy
and consistency of data
stored in a database or

a data warehouse.

Database Management

DBMS engine

is the underlying
software component

that a database
management system

(DBMS) uses to create,
read, update and delete

(CRUD) data from a
database.

Data definition
subsystem

helps user to create and
maintain the data

dictionary and define
the structure of the
files in a database.

Data manipulation
subsystem

Data Manipulation
Subsystem helps user to
add, change, and delete

information in a
database and query it

for valuable
information.

Application generation
subsystem

contains facilities to
help users to develop

transactions-intensive
applications.

Data administration
subsystem

helps users to manage
the overall database

environment by
providing facilities for
backup and recovery,

security management,
query optimization,
concurrency control,

and change
management.

DBMS structure Database model

Hierarchical database

Network database

Relational database

Multidimensional
database

Object-oriented
database

use & issuesStrategic use

data warehouse

Data mining

Security
Databases are valuable

and need necessary
protection

Types

Individual

Company or shared

Distributed

Commercial

Data

physical data

defines all of the logical
database components
and services that are

required to build a
database or can be the

layout of an existing
database.

logical data

a model that is not
specific to a database
that describes things

about which an
organization wants to
collect data, and the
relationships among

these things.

organization

character

field

record

table

database

key field

Social Security Number

Student Identification
Numbers

Inventory Numbers

Batch processing

Data is collected over a
period of time and the

processing happens
later all at one time

Real-time processing

known as online
processing because it
happens immediately
during the transaction


